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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      August 13, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday August 13, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Gregory. Also present were Bobbie Abel, Auditor; Greg Jones, SIDC; Mary Smith; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer; Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Kim Showalter; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Derrick Jones; Austin Myer; Summer Shaw; Jim Walls.
Commissioner George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of July 30, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd  with a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Greg Jones and Megan Jones, SIDC; approached the Commissioners about the Next Level Trails Program from the State of Indiana. The next round of grants are due by November 1, 2019 and they are trying to reach this deadline to apply for the funding of a trail project that would connect the City of Loogootee to Daviess County. The State is awarding $70 million in grants regionally in round two they will give away $25 million. The potential locally is $20 million in the first round and $5 million in the second. It is a matching grant.  Maps of the proposed trail were submitted. Different types of surfaces are eligible.  The trails would be non-motorized and a minimum of 8 ft. wide and if completed to the full potential it will be 16 ½ miles longs. In the first leg they are hoping to get to Montgomery. Commissioner Gregory advised that the County wouldn’t be able to help with funding but could possibly help with the in kind portion by possibly supplying equipment, labor or rock.  Southern Indiana Development Commission will be presenting the proposal to several entities over the next few of weeks. 
Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, requested of the Commissioners that the lay person position with the Community Corrections Advisory Board, which has been vacated by Ann Ackerman be filled by Sierra Rutledge.  A motion to approve Sierra Rutledge as a board member of Community Corrections was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All were in favor and the motion passed.  Director Collins, board member of the Samaritan Center, also updated the Commissioners on the progress to add days of operation at the Samaritan Center.  After expressing the need over several years the hours of the Samaritan Center have increased from 2 days to 3 days and now to 4 days of operations with Thursdays hours being extended until 7:00pm.  Director Collins informed them that the Samaritan Center awarded fully funded grants to local schools for the addition of Counselors.  The Shoals School Corporation was one of the schools that opted to take advantage of the grant award when it was offered which will provide for Shoals Schools to have 2 fully funded Counselors. Applications are currently being taken for the Counselor positions. Commissioner George asked about Loogootee Schools and Collins stated that Loogootee Schools have chosen to stay with Youth First. 
Leo Padgett, Superintendent Highway Department, submitted the bi-weekly work report. Leo stated that the Highway Department wishes to extend their condolences to the Grady Key family.  They currently have 3 dump trucks in the garage for repairs.  Current road projects were discussed.  An update on the erosion  surrounding Brooks Bridge was given with pictures.   Brooks Bridge has an Historic Designation and future repairs are difficult to determine.   After reviewing the Tractor Bids received at the last meeting Padgett requested that both bids by Hopf  be approved.  A motion  for approval to accept the bids submitted by Hopf was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All in favor the motion passed. 
Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer, gave the Sheriff’s Report. Currently there are 78 inmates with 26 being from Vigo County.

Darren Jones, Austin Myer and Jim Walls approached the Commissioners with concers about the increased truck traffic on Mill Road.  They advised that most of the trucks were using Mill Road as a cut off to USG.  They are appreciative of the blacktop that has been placed and want to keep it nice.  The truck traffic will tear it up in no time and a concerned that the bridges between Highway 50 and USG not being able to handle the weight of the trucks.   The Commissioners advised Superintendent Padgett to place signage that states no truck traffic on both ends and to reach out to USG.
Mary Smith, asked the Commissioners who owned the property at Hindostin Falls.  She contact the DNR and they stated that the County owns it.  The Commissioners advised that the County does not own it.  They asked for it in the past and were denied.  Ms. Smith voiced concerns on the buildup of rubbish around the boat ramps making it difficult to use. 

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, the roof project at the Courthouse is complete.  Abel advised that she has contacted Dwayne Wagler of Wagler Construction who did the remodeling of the Auditors office to advise why the front doors are leaking when it rains and what would be needed to fix the issue.  Auditor Abel updated that the Martin County website is up and running.  Go to https://martincountyindiana.com to view the new website.  Kathy Collins asked how the website will be updated in the future and Abel stated that there will be training on updating the website and any future maintenance will be preformed by whomever is designated.  Director Collins expressed appreciation to Auditor Abel for time and effort put into the creation of the website and to Tim Kinder,  Martin County Alliance for funding the project.   Auditor Abel asked for permission to hold a Logo Contest for the new website.  She would like to involve the community in creating a logo for the County to be used on the Website.   A motion was made to approve the logo project by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd all were in favor and motion passed.  Details will follow.
Commissioner George gave the Veteran Service Officers report. Two trips were taken with two veterans taken.  Two trips were cancelled.  Three calls from home and thirty nine at the office.  Eleven veterans were assisted and she had eight meetings.
Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday, August 21, 2019 at 12:00 pm.
        The Courthouse will be closed from 12:00- 2:00 pm for employees to attend the safety training.

 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:03 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting will be Tuesday, August 27, 2019 @ 5:30  pm.
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